
Design and Access Statement Householder – Repair (in a Conservation Area) 
 

Proposal summary: 

This application is for the replacement of the two lower south facing sash windows of the property 

(Millbrook, Chapel Street, Robin Hoods Bay) shown below, which are beyond repair due to rot which 

likely commenced before the current owners reinstated cast iron guttering under previous Listed 

Building Consent approximately ten years ago.  

  

Image of south side of Millbrook      

Features of the existing site:  

The property (Millbrook) is in the lower, historic part of the coastal village of Robin Hood’s Bay. Its 

position is to the side of Chapel Street with access off Chapel Street via a narrow passageway. The 

property is effectively a mid-terrace cottage having accommodation on three floors including the 

attic. This is wholly a traditional structure likely constructed in the mid-18th Century (probably 

around an older core) utilising conventional methods for the time. The property is Grade II listed and 

within the Robin Hood’s Bay Conservation Area.  

Details on access: 

Access to the windows will be from inside Millbrook itself and via short ladders to the south facing 

aspect of the property. This area can be accessed via a shared entrance to the neighbouring 

buildings. Vehicle access to the site is via Kings Street which is parking controlled.  
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Details of the scale and appearance of the proposed works:  

The windows to be replaced are the two lower ones shown in the image at the top of this document. 

Also shown here are several close ups detailing their current condition.  

   

  

  

 

A condition report by Mark Laycock is attached to this application, confirming his view that the 

windows are now beyond repair, along with his method statement for replacement. 

 

 



Heritage Assets issues to be addressed: 

The property is situated in the Robin Hood’s Bay conservation area. This area is predominantly 

residential and holiday lets, which comprises in the main of mid-18th century cottages, laid out 

amongst narrow streets and alleys. Buildings in the Bay are all traditionally built of brick or stone 

with some aspects rendered. Traditional handmade red roof pantiles and white Sash or Yorkshire 

Sash windows adorn most of the cottages. The property subject to the application exhibits many of 

these characteristics and along with other properties in the area is grade II listed (Ref No (DoE) 19/49 

URN 1120 /0 Greenback No 1321) 

The replacement of the lower windows on the south facing elevation will have minimum impact on 

the appearance of the property  as the materials used will be those that replicate as close as possible 

the original materials and reflect the current aesthetic of the property and surrounding cottages.  

Ladders will be required for access for a short time only, thus having a visual impact on the 

appearance and characteristic of the property while in situ, but will be temporary in nature and will 

be removed as soon possible once the work is completed.  

 

Jeff Davitt  

29/11/21. 

Contractor: Mark Laycock, Craftsman in Wood 
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